OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 9/22/08
PROJECT- 9/29/2008
RESPONSE DATE- 9/26/2008
Description of the problem
Bonneville Project needs to place tail logs in Unit 11.  The unit has been OOS for several weeks, there is a chance it could be full of fish.
Type of outage required
A change in unit priority is being requested.  Current priority is 11,18,15,12,17,14,13,16.  Project Fisheries would like to suggest changing priority to 11,18,12,13,15,17,14,16.
Impact on facility operation

Due to the BPA transmission line work, PH2 has only three or four units operating, so the goal is to maximize flow at the south end of the powerhouse to help flush fish away from Unit 11.  
Length of time for repairs
Project Fisheries would like to implement the suggested unit priority starting at 0000 and continuing until about 1400, or until tail logs are completely installed in Unit 11 on 29 September.
Expected impacts on fish passage
Impacts are expected to be minimal since fish numbers continue to decline and Unit 18 will remain in service to provide flow at the north end.
Comments by agencies
NOAA Fisheries sent an e-mail stating they had no concerns.

CRITFC verbal stated they had no concerns.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 (Blackberry)

541-374-4552 (Bonneville office)
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

